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	Virgin London Marathon - Sunday 25th April 2010
Water Station (20 mile Feed Station) - Helpers needed!
The Drinks Station is jointly organised by East London Runners and the London Fire Brigade. You are welcome to bring family and friends along with you,but please note that this event is not suitable for children under 10 years old.

For the sixth year we will be located adjacent to Tower Hamlets College, Poplar High Street. This is the 20 mile point on the course and will means that we will finish about 2.30pm.Please use Docklands Light Railway and get off at Poplar. Come down the stairs or lifts and pass between the College and Sports Centre.

Full instructions for assisting can be given on the day.
Vir gin London Marathon Exhibition 2010
Excel - 21st to 24th April 2010
The Best Free Event In The Running Year

Whether you are running in the race or not the exhibition is an opportunity that’s too good to miss for anyone interested in running and fitness. The 2010 Virgin London Marathon Exhibition will be the biggest ever. All the major athletic brands are present as are a multitude of other exhibitors showing and selling everything from socks to global navigation devices to the latest niche products and everything between. The show has more manufacturers, more international races, more charities, more running publications, more medical companies and the best selection of retailers you will ever see under one roof. There is plenty to engage beginner and the serious distance runner alike. 

Visit the official Website - Virgin London Marathon Exhibition 2010 : Home
www.lmexpo.com
CHANGES TO THE 2011 VIRGIN LONDON MARATHON PUBLIC BALLOT SYSTEM
Virgin London Marathon - Sunday April 17th 2011
For many years the London Marathon’s Public Ballot System has included an opportunity to claim a guaranteed place to those runners who have entered the ballot on five consecutive occasions and been rejected each time.

Due to a significant increase in applications since the ballot entry system went online (125,000 in 2010), we are unable to continue to offer this opportunity in future years and will phase out the offer of a guaranteed place over the next five years.

However, all runners who entered the ballot in 2009 and 2010, and were rejected both times, will be given an opportunity to pre-enter the ballot for the 2011 Virgin London Marathon via an email link that will be sent to them in the week commencing April 19th 2010. The opportunity to pre-enter will remain open until April 30th.

These runners will continue to be offered a guaranteed entry if they are rejected from the ballot on five consecutive occasions. Once they are successful in gaining a place this benefit will cease.

If you have received an email from us about priority registration please follow the links and use the username and password provided to access the ballot ent ry system and complete your application now.

Access to the ballot entry system between 19-30th April 2010 is restricted to those people in receipt of a priority registration invitation. If you have not received an invitation you can still enter via the public ballot system.

The public ballot system for the 2011 Virgin London Marathon will open to all other applicants on Tuesday May 4th 2010.

The ballot system will close when 125,000 applications have been received.

The overseas ballot system will also open on Tuesday May 4th 2010.
Virgin London Marathon 2011
East London Runners - Rules for Club places
At the Club Annual General Meeting on 3rd March 2010 the following was decided in respect of the Club ballot for places to run in the VLM 2011.

1. Open to members where East London Runners is their first claim club.
2. Fully paid up member by 1st July the year prior to the year the marathon is being held. i.e. 1/07/10 for April 2011 Marathon.
3.Applied in the public ballot and was rejected by VLM for 2011.
4. Can provide proof to the Club of being rejected by VLM 2011. Proof by
way of rejection slip/letter or e.mail from VLM 2011.Word of mouth is unacceptable.
5. Member to advise that they wish to be in the ballot by 30/11/2010.
6. The draw will take place in early December 2010.
Social Nights
An informal get together after the Club Run on the first Wednesday of each month Starting April 2010
A great opportunity to mix with fellow members of the Club even when you are injured or unable to run! 

VENUE – Upstairs at The George Public House, opposite Wanstead Tube Station.
TIME – Anytime between 8.30pm and 11pm.

EXTRA NIGHT BY POPULAR DEMAND on Wednesday 28th April 2010!
WEDNESDAY(s) April 28th and May 5th – London Marathon debrief!
Come along and tell us how it was for you!

WEDNESDAY June 2nd – ELVIS night!
Plan your runs in the East London 5 Interclub Series!
Flickr
East London Runners join Flickr!
Flickr is an image and video hosting website, web services suite, and online community as well as being being a popular website for users to share and embed personal photographs.As of October 2009,it claims to host more than 4 billion images.

You can post your running photographs by joining our Group at and inputting them on 

www.flickr.com/groups/eastlondonrunners/
Jurassic Coast Chall enge - 27th/28th and 29th March 2010 - 78.6 miles in 3 days
Well done Roberto in completing this Challenge!
3 MARATHONS in 3 DAYS!!!

Roberto Bruni - East London Runners.
Roberto was 11th Overall and 2nd Male Vet overall! 
Marathon 1. 4hrs 47min 03secs. 
Marathon 2. 4hrs 49min 50secs 
Marathon 3. 5hrs 5min 04secs
Total = 14Hrs 41min.57secs 

Roberto's comments after finishing - "Mountains, not hills, mud that makes
Benfleet look like a walk in the park, and more climbs, one after the other.
Today, was tough but felt good, up and down all the way, long finish along the
sandy beach. It's all over now. Off to the free beer tent". Rob measured the
second a nd third Marathons at 27.5 miles not 26.2 miles a total of 81 miles over the 3 days!
Runners Shorts!
by Long Legs
INJURIES UPDATE
Dave Knight after Keyhole Surgery on his knee cartiledge and who had been cross training on his bike has now started doing short runs. He is hoping to be back at ther club in the next week or so!

Don Bennett who sprained his ankle on a Sunday morning Club run is recovering quickly and started running again last week.

John Atkinson who injured his hip training for the 25th April Madrid Marathon was to try it out on a long run to determine whether he can run in Madrid or not, subject to getting a flight to Madrid!

Congratulations to Jan Soegaard-Hansen who finally tied the knot with Mia Sehested Søgaard on 1st April 2010! No fool he!

Congratulations also to Katherine Jones and Sarah Burns in completing the Brighton Marathon on Sunday 18th April 2010 in 4.07.02 and 4.22.20 respectively,both in personal best times!

Reminder that membership fees of £18 for the year 1st April 2010 to 31st March 2011 are now due. An additional £5 if you wish to join England Athletics.

Following a full discussion and review of various Cross Country Leagues in the South East the Committee decided that the Club should remain and compete in the usual Sunday League in the 2010/11 season.

Orion Harriers Summer Saturdays Forest Five Series 2010 - Dates now published for these 5 mile off road races in Epping Forest - June 5th, July 3rd, August 7th(also an ELVIS ra ce) - 10am

VIRGIN LONDON MARATHON 2010 

Good luck to all our Runners on Sunday 25th April 2010

Jim Bird is running in his 25th London Marathon and was featured in the local Guardian Newspaper last week. Check out the link to his story here:- 

www.guardian-series.co.uk/news/rbnews/8094536.SOUTH_WOODFORD__Runner__71__gears_up_for_25th_London_marathon/


Running in the London Marathon,or supporting our runners,or helping on the Water Station - Why not pop in afterwards to the Ship & Shovell - Post Marathon watering hole!www.squaremeal.co.uk/restaurants/london/view/99920/The_Ship_and_Shovell

From the Club's Archives
Selected Results from the London Marathon 1991
East L ondon Runners had 32 runners who finished.
John White - 2.44.47
Pete Sadler - 2.53.44
Joe Dowson - 3.02
Bernard Mansell - 3.07.46
George Whiter - 3.15
Jim Bird - 4.43

Should you have any comments or wish to contribute to future Newsletters including the Runners Shorts! section then please e.mail us at webmaster@eastlondonrunners.org.uk Also contact us should you wish to have your personal race reviews published.


	Visit our website at www.eastlondonrunners.org.uk or our Fa cebook page


